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8-31-2012 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
 
We are asking customers to pull any 5 gallon Pomegranate Fountain Drink syrups dated 
1642 with a best by date of 6-12-13. We have experienced some fermentation in this 
batch of product which results in expanded bags and sour product. This was a small run 
of only 27 total cases, and we are asking stores that have this product with this date to 
dispose of it on site. Gus Pasquini will contact you regarding credit for these boxes. 
Thank you, and please be assured we are testing all subsequent production runs to be sure 
the problem was limited to this date. 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kevin Donnellan 
Vice President Operations 
Sunny Sky Products N.A., Ltd. 
Phone 713-683-9399 ext. 116 
Mobile 713-534-3249 
Fax 713 683-9310 
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